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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS




        
OCTOBER 27, 2016







PUBLIC HEARINGS
Aapplication D-272-A Lilly Piacquadio would like to get a 35’ front setback variance from both State Highway 28 and Morse Hill Road on her property at 44155 State Highway 28 in Arkville.  Tax map # 285-2-42.2.

Application D-273-A Faith American Brewing Company (Fossil Trust) would like to get a 56.3’ front setback variance and a 4’ accessory building height variance to rebuild a garage on Ruff Road in Margaretville. Tax map # 261-3-19.

AGENDA

1. Approve/amend the minutes of the September 2016 meeting.

2. Action on application D-272-A Lilly Piacquadio.

3. Action on application D-273-A Faith American Brewing Company (Fossil Trust).

4. Anything else to come before the meeting.

.














The Town of Middletown Zoning Board of Appeals held their regular monthly meeting on 
Thursday, October 27, 2016 at 7 p.m. in the Town Hall, Route 28, Margaretville.
Board Members:   

Chairman……………………………………………………….……Jason Wadler
Board Members……………………………. ……………...............Kurt Holcherr, Gordon Stevens and Hiram Davis
Others Present:  Sue and Randy Adams, Lilly Piacqaudio, Brian Sweeney, Sandy Butler, Rob Oravetz, Robert Sweeney, Cheryl Roberts, Rex Sanford, Chris Plante and Beth Bush
Chairman Wadler called the public hearings to order at 7:00 p.m.
Application D-272-A Lilly Piacquadio would like to request a 40’ front setback from both State Highway 28 and Morse Hill Road in Arkville.  The trailer at this location got destroyed by fire and she would like to replace the 12’ x 65’ trailer with a 14’ x 70’ trailer.  Brian Sweeney – property is a nightmare he has made several complaints to the building department in the past.  He has had to speak to the tenants in the past regarding the trash and garbage.  She will have to address the septic size because the new trailer will have more bedrooms in it.  Randy Adams – the swimming pool is a concern because the electric lines run above it and he feels it should be removed.  Sue Adams – she walks her grandchildren to the bus and sees all of the trash that is remaining from the fire and she is also concerned with the swimming pool, the pool has no fence and is potentially dangerous. Rob Sweeney – he also reiterates the previous comments about the tenants and the inadequate septic if the proposed trailer has more bedrooms.  Jason Wadler - if the property got cleaned up, could they live with it.  Lilly Piacquadio – she addressed the concerns regarding the pool, tenants and condition of the property.  She is trying to improve the property and will fence the pool if required. 
Application D-273-A Faith American Brewing Company (Fossil Trust) would like to get a 56.3’ front setback variance and a 4’ accessory building height variance to rebuild a garage on Ruff Road in Margaretville.  The applicant is trying to open a brewery and would like to demolish a block garage and rebuild it closer to the existing barn but it still will require a variance because the Town road is directly in front of the existing garage.  The new proposed garage will be 24’ high and that does not meet the height requirements for an accessory structure of 20’.   There was a letter from neighbor Dawn Akins, it was read into the record dealing with the increased traffic. There was no further public comment on this application.   
Chairman Wadler closed the public hearings and called the regular meeting to order.

Kurt Holcherr made a motion to approve the minutes of September 2016 meeting as presented.  Hiram Davis seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Action on application D-272-A Lilly Piacquadio.  A worksheet was completed for this application.  The application received county conditional approval as long as nothing was built in the DOT right of way.  Gordon Stevens made a motion to approve with condition that it meet the septic code, pool get fenced and property cleaned up, trash removed. Kurt Holcherr seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Action on application D-273-A Faith American Brewing Company (Fossil Trust).  A worksheet was completed for this application.   Gordon Stevens made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Kurt Holcherr seconded motion.  Motion carried.  Rex Sanford, engineer for the application asked if they could get another 4’ in height.  The board will redo the public hearing next month if they want to do the extra 4’.

If needed the board will hold a special meeting, Thursday, November 17, 2016, at 7 pm.
Gordon Stevens made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 p.m. Kurt Holcherr seconded motion.  Motion carried.
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